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Dear Pastor and Church Family, 

 

The Lord has blessed and has kept us busy over the last couple of months. In October, we were 
able to attend our home church’s Great Southwest Bible Conference.  It was a blessing and the 
preaching was an encouragement to us.  We also attended a church planting conference in         
Missouri.  We met many church planters there and were able to be a blessing financially to several 
and supply Bibles to one church plant.  We also made some good contacts and are planning to head 
to the north east this summer to be a help to several church plants there.  After the church planting 
conference we traveled to Arkansas and spent a month with Bible Baptist Church.  A lot of          
preparation took place before our arrival as far as creating tracts, getting the John/Romans and the 
door hanging bags.  It was a blessing to see everyone work together to get all the bags stuffed and 
then to get the John/Romans on the doors of their community and surrounding areas. During our 
stay, we were able to put out 5,000 John/Romans packets and introduce the “In Every House Pro-
gram”.  I also had the privilege of preaching chapel several times and doing a 4 part Leadership 
Training during each Sunday school hour.  I also preached a Wednesday night and gave a ministry 
update to the church. After leaving Arkansas, we traveled back to Texas to spend Thanksgiving with 
our family.  We were thankful we were able to spend time with them. 

 

Finishing up 2022, we spent 2 weeks with Community Baptist in Devine, TX.  I attended a             
conference with the pastor while we were there and was able to preach several services at the 
church.  Ginger helped the pastor’s wife with some things around the church as well.  After leaving 
Devine, we  traveled to a church plant in Terrell, TX.  I was able to present the ministry to the church 
and preach the morning and evening services. Praise the Lord, Autonomous Baptist Church added 
us to their mission family!!  Wrapping up this year, I was able to minister to my home church by    
running the bus and program for our bus kids on Christmas Eve and sharing the greatest gift of all—
Jesus Christ and his gift of salvation to the world.  Many of these kids have never heard the true  
gospel and what a great time to share it with them!  

 

Thank you so much for your prayers and financial support.  Please be in prayer for me as I will be 
undergoing some dental procedures in January.  The procedures are extensive and there will be 
some healing time and follow up visits.  Please pray for me to have quick healing with no             
complications. 

 

 

 

 


